MINUTES

STATE ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR EARLY IDENTIFICATION OF HEARING IMPAIRED INFANTS
Quarterly Council Meeting
November 21, 2013
DHH Laboratory building, 2nd Floor Conference room

Metairie, LA 70001

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:   Dr. Thira Choojitarom, Ms. Naomi DeDual, Mrs. Linda Frantz, Dr. Juan Gershanik, Dr. Barbara Gordon-Wendt, Mrs. Jill Guidry, Ms. Nancy Hicks (by phone), Dr. Anita Jeyakumar, Mrs. Melinda Peat, Dr. Cynthia Suire, Ms. Staci Sullivan, Ms. Alla Tarasyuk
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT:  Ms. Gina Easterly, Mrs. Penny Hakim
GUESTS PRESENT: Marbely Barahona, Wendy Jumonville, Terri Mohren, Mariah Ranko, Mary Jo Smith, , Dr. Tri Tran, Jeanette Webb, LSU Au.D Audiology Students, Amy D’Alfonso, Dr. Donna Alleman, Dawne McCabe
The meeting was called to order by Melinda Peat at 10:05 am. Council members and guests introduced themselves.  A special welcome to the attending LSU audiology students was made by Melinda Peat.

The following corrections were made to the previous meeting’s minutes:  adding Dr. Gershanik and Ms. Tarasyuk to the list of council members present and Dr. Jeyakumar will send Mrs. Peat changes to the factoid bullets. The minutes from the August 22, 2013 meeting were approved as corrected with a unanimous vote of attending Council members. 
Louisiana Hands & Voices™ Report:  Mariah Ranko and Jill Guidry presented a virtual tour of the new Hands & Voices website.  Persons can join organization online using Paypal.   Also, donations made will be used to provide a scholarship waiver of dues for anyone who cannot afford the annual membership dues.  Dr. Gershanik asked that an official link be added to provide families with information needed during natural disaster situations.  The website can be accessed at www.lahandsandvoices.org. LA Hands & Voices also maintains a Facebook page at “Louisiana Hands and Voices” group name.  Hands & Voices has become an integral, very active component of the LA EHDI process.
LA EHDI Website Report:  Wendy Jumonville, EHDI Outreach Specialist presented a virtual tour of the recently updated state website, available at www.ehdi.dhh.la.gov.
She showed how various providers and families can access web pages specific to their needs. Please send her any information council members would like to see posted on the website to wjumonv@lsu.edu. Dr. Jeyakumar asked to add link for American Academy of Otolaryngology as a resource.  Dr. Gershanik stated posting links to scientific articles for questions such as “why a baby might need both an OAE and ABR test” would be helpful.
Election of Officers:  The election for 3 mandated officers resulted in the unanimous election of the following officers:


Chairperson – Dr. Choojitarom


Vice Chairperson – Dr. Gershanik


Secretary – Mrs. Jill Guidry

Melinda Peat explained that the duties of the Secretary will be changing somewhat since it is difficult to write minutes and be an active participant during Council business. The Secretary will be responsible for communicating with Council members about ongoing business and activities.  A LA EHDI team member but non-Council member, Dawne McCabe, will be responsible for taking minutes and sending to the Secretary for dissemination.
LA EHDI Activities Report:  Terri Mohren, LA EHDI Program Manager, reported to the Council current activities.  LA EHDI in process of testing the new web-based database and reporting to DBSysgraph needed changes and bugs.  The program is currently in process of writing a new grant application for the Maternal Child Health Bureau (MCHB) next grant cycle “Reducing Loss to Follow-up after Failure to Pass Newborn Hearing Screening”.  This grant opportunity emphasizes using quality improvement (QI) methodology such as implementing small tests of change in Plan-Do-Study-Act (PDSA) cycles and utilizing stakeholder teams to identify needs and possible interventions.  The grant entails looking at loss to follow-up in all aspects of EHDI – screening, outpatient follow-up for diagnosis, and early intervention.  Terri asked the Council to volunteer ideas and suggestions.  Some of the following ideas were suggested and briefly discussed:
· The medical home through the residency programs
· Publishing on loss to follow-up

· Use of hospital volunteers

· Education/awareness of family practice physicians that serve as PCPs for babies 
· Involving medical schools in state

· Investigate “shots bus” where many children receive immunizations
1 - 3 – 6 EHDI Goals & Data Report:  Mary Jo Smith, LA EHDI Tracking Specialist, provided a handout with charts summarizing the 2012 Screening, Diagnostic and Intervention data report.  She reported that in 2012, 41 of 52 (79%) birthing hospitals had a screening rate of 99% or higher; and 19 hospitals achieved 100% screening rate. Council members were also given handouts describing the purpose and goals of the MCHB and CDC grants for year 3.  For MCHB grant, the year 3 will end March 31, 2014 and for the CDC grant year 3 ends June 30, 2014. The current statistics for 2012  are: 99% of babies screened, 26% of babies failing the newborn hearing screening are lost to follow-up/documentation and 6% are still in process of diagnosis following a failed newborn screening.
AAP Chapter Champion Report:  Dr. Choojitarom explained the annual LA AAP chapter’s Pediatric Potpourri and Pediatric Jambalaya conferences.  In September, Dr. Choojitarom, Melinda Peat and Jill Guidry gave a brief presentation at the Pediatric Potpourri in Lafayette, explaining the EHDI process and how LA EHDI is involving the medical home in reducing loss to follow-up.  The Follow-up Coordinator stated that immediately following their presentation the volume of pediatrician’s responses to the PCP Faxback procedure increased significantly. 
Other Business/Discussion:  Naomi DeDual provided attendees with a handout about a training opportunity through Gallaudet University. She also shared information about the LA Commission for the Deaf providing a distribution program for Apple iPads™ and are considering the 0-3 year old population to be used in early intervention and telecommunication intervention.
Next Advisory Council Meeting: Thursday, February 13 from 10 am – 12 pm. Location to be determined.
Committee Meetings: The Early Intervention Committee met following the Council meeting.  Other committee meetings were cancelled.
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Dr. Choojitarom and seconded by Dr. Gordon-Wendt.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:00pm by unanimous vote.
Thank you to Louisiana Hands & Voices Chapter for providing Council members and guests with a delicious lunch following meeting adjournment.

